November 26, 2010

Missouri Public Service Commission Steven C. Reed, Secretary Post Office Box 360 Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 FILED³

NOV 2 9 2010

Missouri Public Service Commission

RE: File No. EO-2011-0137

Conversion of electric utilities from Osage Valley Electric Cooperative (OVEC) to Kansas City Power & Light (KCPL) at the following service location:

Henry County, Missouri 2053 South 8th Street Clinton, Missouri 64735

Dear Commission:

I would like to intervene in the application of Osage Valley Electric Cooperative to convert the service at this property that I own. I would like to note that I have received the notice on November 24, 2010, due to an initial mis-addressed notice.

It should be known, first, that I did not initiate this request and I, as well as my family, have been very pleased with the service of OVEC for more than 50 years. In addition, in reading the application, it is not clear to me why this change would be 'in the Public Interest" as outlined in the application. I do understand however, the significant financial benefits that would be accrued to OVEC with this conversion.

I would like to have some assurances granted before agreeing to this conversion. My family's and my concerns have primarily been the location of the transmission line that currently exists on the east side of 8th Street. We would not like to have any agreement to conversion to KCPL to include a movement of this overhead transmission line that extends some distance to the north and south of our property, to the west side of 8th Street.

RE: File No. EO-2011-0137

In summary, although we have never, and still do not wish, a conversion of service providers, two issues would allow us to accept a conversion of service to KCPL:

- 1) OVEC has related to me through email and conversation that moving the current transmission line by KCPL would be quite unlikely and that has been confirmed by conversation with an individual at the Missouri Public Service Commission. Thus, my understanding from all individuals involved providing me information is that it is virtually impossible that KCPL or other future service provider would move the current transmission line from the east side of 8th Street to the west side.
- 2) OVEC has also offered to extend a service terminal underground from the east side of South 8th Street to a point on our property, with a line extending from this main service terminal to the current residence, without charge.

Assuming that Point #1 (the extremely unlikely possibility of moving the overhead transmission line) and Point #2 (the provision of underground service delivery before the transition to KCPL takes place and without charge), are met, we would accept conversion of service providers.

Thank you for your consideration of my thoughts and concerns.

Sincerely,

Robert A. Robinson

2611 Cottonwood Rd NE

obest A. Lobinson

North Liberty, Iowa

52317